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	Comments


On March 26, 2013, ERCOT Staff filed comments on NPRR 519 regarding whether a solution could be developed to prevent ERS-only QSEs from submitting offers to the Day-Ahead Market (DAM), Real-Time Market (RTM), and Congestion Revenue Rights (CRR) Market.  In its comments, ERCOT proposed two options: 1) Restrict access to these markets by creating a read-only access profile for ERS-only QSEs through the Market Participant Identity Management (MPIM) application (with an expected cost of $20,000 to $35,000) or 2) ERCOT could implement a manual process under which ERCOT Staff would verify whether any ERS-only QSE had participated in the DAM or RTM each Operating Day or had registered for some other Market Participant role (no cost impact).  ERCOT stated that it is amenable to either option.  

EnerNOC supports the efforts of ERCOT staff to remove unnecessary barriers to entry and promote ERS participation, while not creating additional risk to ERCOT.  This change would be consistent with the stated desire of the Public Utility Commission of Texas (Commission) to improve participation in demand response generally, and the ERS program specifically.  In its most recent order adopting P.U.C. Subst. R. 25.507, the Commission stated the following:

“The commission made it clear in the previous rulemakings pertaining to this service that it regards a robust demand response program as an essential tool for ERCOT in fulfilling its responsibilities to ensure reliable operation of the grid. The commission has acted in the past to expand and increase participation in the program. The commission restates here that this continues to be the policy of the commission. EILS has, in the EEA event of February 2011 and in the peak demand periods of the summer of 2011, demonstrated its value in forestalling the need for firm load shedding. The commission will view unfavorably any action taken by ERCOT or by participants in the stakeholder process that would have the effect of limiting the development of or participation in the ERS program.” 

Consistent with these comments, EnerNOC supports moving forward with NPRR 519, and is amenable to either of the two options proposed by ERCOT staff to implement the change. EnerNOC suggests that if the stakeholders decide to adopt Option 1, which requires system changes and thus has a cost impact, ERCOT staff could use the manual process in the interim until the system changes can be completed.  
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